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E&L4. 
         

 
MINUTES OF THE FULL COUNCIL 

 ENVIRONMENT & LEISURE MEETING 
3rd JULY 2018  

 
 
PRESENT 
 

Councillor (Mrs) L Vardy (In the Chair) 
 

Councillors: A Bishop 
           (Mrs) J  Bishop 

(Mrs) J Clark 
                                    N Gardiner 
   (Mrs) M Penny 

 K Smith 
 S Weisinger 
 (Mrs) P M Webster 
 

 
 
 
IN ATTENDANCE 
 

      1 Member of the Press  
 
APOLOGIES 
 

10. Councillors P Adams, (Mrs) A Durrant, R Acres, C Adams, G Edwards, 
 
 
         
 
 
 
 
 
    
  



            E&L5. 
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST         
 
11.      None 
 
MINUTES OF MEETING  
 
12 RESOLVED THAT THE MINUTES OF THE FULL COUNCIL MEETING (E&L) HELD ON  

5th JUNE 2018 BE ADOPTED AND SIGNED. The Minutes were duly signed. 
 
TREE AT SEVENHAMPTON 
 
13. Councillors agreed that they have no objection to a tree being planted in Sevenhampton by the 

residents, but that they have no power to grant permission. A letter is to be sent to the lady 
making the request and a copy is to be sent to Swindon Borough Council (SBC). 

 
NORTHVIEW PLAY AREA  
 
14. The planned improvements are virtually complete, only the slide is still to be addressed.  The new 

equipment has been very well received.  Councillors wished to congratulate the Working Group 
as well as the Project Manager and the workmen who undertook the works. 

 
            The Town Clerk is to contact a member of the Highworth & District Lions Club as it has made an 

offer to provide a bench. 
 
 
HIGHWORTH GOLF CLUB – FOOTBALL TOURNAMENTS 
 
15.       Councillors were advised that the Junior Football Club held a very successful tournament that 

brought a lot of business to the town.  The Club also made special provision to enable golfers to 
reach parking spaces. 

 
CORRESPONDENCE     
 
16. None        
 
MEMBERS’ BUSINESS 
 
17. a.  Councillor (Mrs) M Penny.  Minutes of meetings is to be an Agenda Item for the Full Council 

Meeting. 
 
 b.  Councillor N Gardiner.  A letter is to be written to a resident of North View who has reportedly 

fly-tipped green waste onto ground in Stapleton Close.  He/she is to be asked to remove it, 
alternatively the Enviro Crime unit at SBC is to be contacted. 

 
    c.  Councillor K Smith.  An estimate of £5725 has been received from SBC to lower the Chevrons 

on the Fox Roundabout and to reconfigure the illumination of the signs.  This is to be an agenda 
item at the next Full Council GP & F meeting. 

 
 d.  Councillor S Weisinger.  He has received a request that the Town Council provides more 

benches around the town.  This is to be an Agenda Item on the next Full Council Environment & 
Leisure meeting. 

 
                                                            
                                                              Meeting closed at 8.15 pm. 


